
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A continual discussion with people my age (and those a little older) is the surprise we have when we 
learn when the kids are going back to school.  “In my day…” is usually the next words out of our 
mouths as we’re shocked – shocked I tell ‘ya – about how early school starts these days.  This year, 
my 10-year-old goes back to school on August 15! 
 
In many ways the church calendar is still setup for the school year to start after Labor Day, like 
school did when we were kids.  While the summer is NOT a slow time for the church, it seems like 
many of the church programs don’t get started until September or later – including people’s 
attendance in worship.   
 
As August closes in on September, I would encourage you to keep an eye on the church bulletin and 
website for all the exciting ministries that are re-starting or being created. 
 
One of the key ministries here at Shiloh is our Wednesday Night Kids Club.  On Wednesdays from 
6:30 – 8:00, there are between 40 and 70 kids filling the building with energy and having what Sue 
calls “a lot of fun and a little Jesus.”  Most of these kids are not from Shiloh.   They are from the 
neighborhood and attend church somewhere else, or more likely, don’t attend church at all.  This 
means that the only exposure they get to Jesus is on Wednesday nights at Shiloh. 
 
This is a ministry that Jesus would embrace!  Throughout the Gospel story, you see Jesus hanging out 
with people who don’t hang out in church.  Inviting people to grow closer to God in the midst of 
their daily lives or lifting up those who are not religious.  Jesus would feel at home at Kids’ Club. 
 
This year, our new Youth and Young Adult Ministry Director, Sarah Pease, will be starting a Middle 
School program for those who “age out” of Kids’ Club.  This is an incredible addition, and I believe it 
will prove just as fruitful as Kids’ Club. 
 
If you want to know more about our Wednesday Night programming, or if you would like to help – 
we ALWAYS need more help – please reach out to Sue or Sarah – their contact info. is elsewhere in 
this newsletter. 
 
See you in church, 
 

From the Heart - A letter from Pastor Kurt 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

CHURCH-WIDE UPDATES  
 

DAILY PRAYER MINISTRY 
Here is an example of a prayer, written by one of our team members from our congregation, 
that is sent daily by email. If you would like to receive these, contact Katie at 513-451-3600 or 
use the sign up sheet in the gathering space. 
 
The Song of Solomon 2:4   
 
He brings me to the banqueting table; his banner over me is love. 
 
God of Love, we are thankful for your unending love. You shower us with your love even when 
we are not worthy, when we have doubts and are in despair, yet your love is a constant 
presence. Open our hearts to your love, Lord, and enable us to give our love and care to those 
who cross our paths. We long to be at the banqueting table with You, Lord, and to celebrate our 
love for You by extending our banner of love towards others. In Jesus' name we pray.  Amen. 
 
The Daily Prayer Team is seeking more prayer writers, people who can express an inspirational 
prayer in words well written. If you are intrigued by this opportunity, contact Bev Hansen (513-
535-4094 or belebedeb@gmail.com) for more details. 
 
 

 
 

There are several open Sunday’s available for Altar 
flowers. Please call or email Katie at the office to reserve 

yours today! 
 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com 
513-451-3600 

 

mailto:belebedeb@gmail.com
mailto:kplumlee@shilohumc.com


  



Come play Euchre and enjoy some fun and fellowship! 

                                      (some experience is needed) 

 

                                WHEN AND WHERE:   
                      Saturday, September 13 
     Starts promptly at 6:00 Ends approx. 9:00 in the Big 
Gym 

 
 Please park in the BACK LOT & come in  

through the back porch doors. 
 

BRING:   

Bring something to drink and a snack to share. 
 

Sign-Ups not required. 
                                                    QUESTIONS? 
 
              Kathy Shea, kathylshea@gmail.com, Maria Coogan, coogan21@gmail.com;  

Jenny Lachtrupp, lovepog02@yahoo.com 
 
 
  

mailto:kathylshea@gmail.com
mailto:coogan21@gmail.com
mailto:lovepog02@yahoo.com


 
  



 
  



 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
  



 
 
  

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
Ann Taylor Lemke 

Michael Askins Rhonda Luckett 

Dee Dee Austin Peggy Martin 

Dr. B. The Family of Anne Martinjak 

Lisa Barber Mathias 

Bob & Lynn Besl Stacey Moorehead 

Mary Burdette Carm Muscarella 

Carlene Dave Owens 

Bobby Carney Laura Pictor 

Carole Amy Toms Reese 

Abe Coogan Angie Rizzo 

Donna Kierstin Rolf 
Drew Phyllis Ross 
Danielle English Scarlet 

Jonni Evans Ron Scheidenberger 
Evan Gibson Dawn Smith 
Mary Lou Greenwood Mark Stricker 

Steve Grimm Joe Stross 

Sue Hayes Tina 

Nora Hoffman Tom 

Kate Brenda Turner 

Jim K. Jr. Brenda Voll 
Joe Mary Wallace 

Judy Konerman Art & Holly Walsh 

Jennifer Langley Family of Beth Webb 
Barb Lienhart The Family of David Wilson 
Jack & Norma Lefker Bob Wuester 
Shyanne Lemke The Family of Bud Young 

 

HOMEBOUND 
Ralph Bolino 

Pat Cleveland 

Ginny Konerman 

Barb Lienhart 

Ruth Mathias 

Esther Reher 

Mary Anita Schaefer 

Tony & Lisa Wong 

Roland Zimmerman 

 

If you’d like to send a card to any  

of our shut-ins, please contact  

the office and we can give you  

the needed information. 

 

Do you have a prayer request?   

Please send it to 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com  

or call the office @ 513-451-3600 

 

Please specify if you’d like the request 

published in the newsletter, or if you’d 
like to keep it private. Urgent requests 

can be sent-out via email as well. 

 

 

mailto:kplumlee@shilohumc.com


Trustees Report 
There is a committee of 9 people who are elected to 3 year staggered terms and 
they are known as Trustees.  This committee is responsible for managing Shiloh’s 
property.  The Trustees are entrusted with managing a budget of just over 
$383,000.  That money includes maintaining all existing property and equipment. 
That includes deciding how best to fix things when they break and replace things 
when they can be fixed or they become too old to be useful.  This budget also 
includes custodians and contractors who keep the place clean. 
 
Because preschool has been on summer recess and things are quieter in the 
summer, the custodians have been busy “spring cleaning” the classrooms, John 
Wesley Hall and the gym. 
 
We thought we should give the members of Shiloh an idea of what has been 
going on and how we are spending your hard-earned money. 
 
Projects completed this year 2025 
 

• The sound board, light controller and associated sound equipment in the 
Gym was replaced because of equipment failure. 

• A leak was fixed in a Preschool classroom on the North side of the 
Education wing with the installation of a sump pump. This necessitated the 
installation of new flooring in the two classrooms on the north side of the 
preschool. 

• The floors in the other two classrooms were stripped and waxed. 

• All classrooms were thoroughly cleaned. 

• New outlets and LED lights were installed throughout the preschool. 

• The Youth room was repainted in the new addition, along with the 
hallways, restrooms and Theresa’s office (old workout room).   

• The youth room floors and the hallways in the new addition first floor were 
stripped and waxed. 

• The Gym floor was scrubbed and sealed with three coats of sealer 

• The carpeting in the new addition has been cleaned. 

• Roaches were discovered in the JWH Kitchen and the Gathering space sink 
area.  This necessitated the emptying of all cabinets so they could be 
sprayed.  There were two treatments by Delhi Pest Control and all cabinets 
and counters were deep cleaned and floors and walls scrubbed. 

• Last year we removed the old bushes between the parking lot and Foley 
Road and Ornamental Trees will be planted this fall where the old bushes 
were and rose bushes will be removed from around the old sign and 
replaced with hydrangeas.  This is being funded by a group of Church 
Members. 



• We also completed review of Shiloh’s Safe Sanctuary Policy and are working 
on revising the Building Use policy. 

• As I hope you can see, the Trustees have had a busy year and there is really 
no end in sight. 

This couldn’t be done without the hard work of the Trustees who are: Maria 
Coogan, Jennifer Brown, Joe Mirus, Sissy Galbraith, Jimmy Burdette, Paula 
Hunterman, Scottie Slayback and Rick Ayers.  Also attending all our meetings are 
Bev Hansen who is Shiloh’s Lay Leader and Pastor Kurt. 
 
Also, about a year ago, the Trustees took over responsibility for the cleaning of 
the church and we hired a new Lead Custodian who is Jeremy Proctor. Jeremy has 
been a catalyst in getting this all done.  He and the contract cleaner(s) have made 
a real difference in the appearance of this building without an increase in the 
budget. We could not have done all of this without his leadership and the 
assistance of Dominico Smith who works part time for the church.  We also have a 
contracted company who is responsible for cleaning of the Education Wing at 
night.  They have been working with Jeremy to make sure the Education Wing is 
ready for the next school year. 
 
I am proud to be the Trustee Chair and am thankful that we have a group of 8 
other people who are willing to jump in and help keep Shiloh a clean a vibrant 
facility.  And of course, we couldn’t do any of this without the offerings of those 
who belong and who attend Shiloh. So, my message to all of you is to enjoy your 
time at Shiloh and do what you can to help us keep the building clean and 
pleasant so everyone can enjoy it. 
 
Submitted by: 
Clyde Kober Trustee Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



  



  



  



 

  



 

  



 

  



  



  



 

  



 

  



 
Is it just us, or do the summers seem to fly by faster each year? The days are growing shorter, the 

temperatures are cooling, and the kids have already returned to school. But where did the 

summer go? 

We are thrilled to share that we have renewed our three-year agreement with the Cambodian 

Government. Our dedicated office manager represented our organization and signed the 

agreement on August 9th, the same day Rick’s oldest son, Max, celebrated his beautiful wedding 

to Jess in Glacier, Montana. We are profoundly grateful for our office manager’s commitment, 

allowing us to partake in that special union of love. 

 

As school begins here, it marks the end of the academic year in Cambodia. With Grade 9 and 

Grade 12 students taking their comprehensive exams, we are overjoyed to report that all of our 

Grade 9 girls passed and will advance to Grade 10. As we await the results of the Grade 12 

exams on August 28 & 29, we hold onto hope for our girls, as their performance could open 

doors to college opportunities with full or partial scholarships. 

 

In Cambodia, many face life one day at a time, often without plans for the future. We are 

determined to “change the story” by empowering our girls to set goals for the 2025-2026 school 

year. We have encouraged them to envision aspirations for school, personal growth, and health. 

Our counselors and social workers will meet with them monthly to support and celebrate their 

progress on this journey. 

MISSION MOMENTS



 

At Women Are Gold, our first priority is to keep girls safe. Our second priority is to keep them 

in school. At Women Are Gold, we are fiercely committed to ensuring that menstrual needs do 

not hinder our girls' education.  

Period poverty is a term that highlights the struggle of many women and girls who lack access to 

essential menstrual products and the necessary education to use them effectively. Approximately 

500 million individuals face challenges in managing their periods safely due to limited resources 

and the stigma surrounding this natural process. 

In June, we were incredibly fortunate to receive 50 reusable sanitary packs, thanks to Shae at So 

Elements in Australia. Then in July, a generous grant from TheirWorld in the UK will enable 

each of our girls to receive 25 sanitary pads every month for a whole year.  

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to those who stand with us in the fight against period poverty, 

recognizing its crucial link to education and empowerment. 

 

We currently have 54 girls in our program and aim to reach 60 by the end of 2025. Each girl is at 

risk of being trafficked, and we are dedicated to keeping her in school and safe. By supporting 

her education, each girl receives vital monthly assistance, including tutoring funds, transportation 

costs, a food allowance, and school supplies. You can help us empower these girls and “Keep a 

Girl in School” for just $35/month.  https://womenaregold.givingfire.com/ 

https://womenaregold.givingfire.com/


  



 
  



 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

THURSDAY 
 

FRIDAY 
 

SATURDAY 
 

 1 
6:00PM - 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 

2 
7:00PM – BASKETBALL 
GROUP – GYM  

3 
12:30PM – STAFF  
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM - CHOIR 

4 
10:00AM – 
GRIEFSHARE 
10:00AM – UWF 
MEETING 
5:00PM – O.C. 
BASKETBALL 
6:30PM – 
WOMEN ARE 
GOLD INFO SESS. 
7:00PM - AA 

5 
 

6 

7 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 

8 
6:00PM - 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 

9 
6:00PM – BLESSED AND 
BUSY – CONF ROOM 
6:15PM – SPPRC – 
ASBURY 
7:00PM – BASKETBALL 
GROUP – GYM  
 

10 
12:30PM - STAFF 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM - CHOIR 

11 
10:00AM – 
GRIEFSHARE 
5:00PM – O.C. 
BASKETBALL 
5:30PM – UWF 
FALL KICKOFF – 
GATHERING 
SPACE 
6:00PM – 
FINANCE 
7:00PM - AA 
 

12 13 
10:30AM – 
TEAM HOPE 
– PIATT 
PARK  
 
6:00PM – 
EUCHRE – 
GYM  
 

14 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
2:00PM – 
PRIVATE PARTY – 
WILMS – 
GATHERING 
SPACE 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 

15 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:00PM – JOY 
CIRCLE - 
CABANA 
6:30PM – NA  

16 
4:00PM – TAAA – 
ASBURY 
6:00PM – TRUSTEES 
6:30PM – GIRL SCOUTS 
– GATHERING SPACE 
7:00PM – BASKETBALL 
GROUP – GYM  

17 
12:30PM – 
FORTNIGHTLY 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM - CHOIR 
 

18 
10:00AM – 
GRIEFSHARE 
5:00PM – O.C. 
BASKETBALL 
7:00PM - AA  
 

19 
 

20 
12:00PM – 
MARK MY 
WORDS CAR 
SHOW 
6:00PM – 
GROWN UP 
GAME 
NIGHT 

21 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
1:00PM – 
SCOUTS -
SANCTUARY 
5:00PM – YOUTH 
 

22 
6:00PM - 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 

23 
6:00PM – BLESSED AND 
BUSY – CONF ROOM 
7:00PM – BASKETBALL 
GROUP – GYM  
 

24 
12:30PM – STAFF 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM - CHOIR 
 

25 
10:00AM – 
GRIEFSHARE 
5:00PM – O.C. 
BASKETBALL 
6:30PM – 
NOMINATIONS - 
ASBURY 
7:00PM - AA  
 

26 
5:00PM – 
COMMUNITY 
DINNER 

27 
10:30AM – 
TEAM HOPE 
– PIATT 
PARK 
3:00PM – 
PRIVATE 
PARTY- 
PEASE 
 

28 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH  
 
 

29 
6:00PM - 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA  

30 
7:00PM – BASKETBALL 
GROUP – GYM  
 

    

CALENDAR OF EVENTS - SEPTEMBER 



 Do you have something for our newsletter? Submit to 
kplumlee@shilohumc.com by the 20th of each month to be 
included in the next month’s publication.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement: 
The mission of Shiloh United Methodist Church through  

the Spirit is to glorify God, develop disciples of Jesus Christ,  

and change the world. 

 

Vision Statement: 
Our vision is to seek and share God’s gift of oneness. 

 

Shiloh Church Staff Contact Information 

Rev. Kurt Tomlinson: Pastor 

ktomlinson@shilohumc.com 

513-451-3600 Church Office 

 

Katie Plumlee: Office Administrator 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com 

 

Sue Squeri: Director of Children and Family Ministries 

ssqueri@shilohumc.com 

 

Sarah Pease: Children’s Ministry Program Coordinator 

spease@shilohumc.com 

 

Candace Rhoill: Preschool Director 

crhoill@shilohumc.com 

 

Jerry Suit: Traditional Worship Coordinator 

jsuit@shilohumc.com 

 

Theresa Works: Modern Worship Coordinator 

tworks@shilohumc.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us online! 
Shilohumc.com 

Facebook: @Shilohcincy 
YouTube: @Shilohcincy 

 

 

 

Shiloh United Methodist Church 
5261 Foley Road 

Cincinnati, OH 45238 

 
 

 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 

Karoline Greene 1-Sep 

Janet Klem 4-Sep 

Kathy Ayers 5-Sep 

Ella Works 6-Sep 

Jeanne Coble 7-Sep 

Hunter Sheridan 7-Sep 

Izabella Mullins 8-Sep 

Sam Turner 8-Sep 

Logan Young 8-Sep 

Dominico Smith 9-Sep 

Anthony Tomlinson 10-Sep 

Preston Allen 12-Sep 

Sonia Martin 16-Sep 

Diane Wagner 16-Sep 

Aria Pease 16-Sep 

Donna Wuerdeman 19-Sep 

Linda Roddy 21-Sep 

Andrea Brierly 22-Sep 

Londalee Burger 23-Sep 

Roger Clark 23-Sep 

Matthew Miller 23-Sep 

Michael Walpole 23-Sep 

Brenda Turner 24-Sep 

Jenny Lachtrupp 26-Sep 

Dian Brannon 28-Sep 

Barbara Lienhart 28-Sep 

Joan Evans 29-Sep 

Evelyn Kramer 30-Sep 
 

mailto:jwhitaker@shilohumc.com
mailto:kplumlee@shilohumc.com
mailto:ssqueri@shilohumc.com
mailto:csizemore@shilohumc.com
mailto:crhoill@shilohumc.com
mailto:jsuit@shilohumc.com
mailto:tworks@shilohumc.com

